
MINUTES 
Cecil County Board of Parks and Recreation                                                                                                                                               
Calvert House 
2826 North East Road  
North East, MD 21901 
 
January 21, 2020   
 
OPENING: 5:37 P.M. 

 Call to Order: Don Harmer  

 In attendance: Don Harmer-Chairman, Brian Morgan-Vice Chairman, Bernie Brown, Jen Callaghan, Megan 

Coleman, Councilman George Patchell Ex-Officio, Clyde VanDyke-Director, Ella Briones-Admin. Budget Assist.  

 Approval of Meeting Minutes, December 17th, 2019  

Motion to Approve:    Jen Callaghan 

                      Second:    Brian Morgan 

 
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS   

 General Board Member Discussion - Phase 3 of Calvert Regional Park will include 4 additional fields and over 
1,100 additional parking spaces.  The dredging at Elk River Park will take place in June.  The first Brantwood Park 
Public Workshop will be held on March 2nd.  The Elementary School Movers Basketball program will be in held in 
16 of the 17 schools with 265 participants.  Currently, the following winter programs have begun: HS Indoor 
Lacrosse, the YEA program at Bainbridge and Thompson Estates and Futsal at the Arena.  The Parks Board agreed 
that rotating attending members would work best for the quarterly Drug and Alcohol Council meetings.   
 

 Friends of Cecil County Parks and Recreation Update - Kristen Lehr represented the Friends of CCPR.  The Friends 
held their annual fund drive around the holidays in December.  The sub-committees are working on a signature 
special event for late summer/early fall.  It will be a family friendly activity, possible a sanctioned 5k.  They are 
also working on therapeutic rec. equipment and movies in the park.  The Friends are also working on updating 
their bylaws and continue to show support to other agencies. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT/QUESTIONS 

None 

BOARD MEMBERS COMMENTS/QUESTIONS 

 Jen Callaghan – No comment  

 Brian Morgan – The Arena Lacrosse clinic is phenomenal. Thanked the Friends of CCPR.   

 Bernie Brown – No comment 

 Megan Coleman – Is excited for Lacrosse season and was happy with our Community Partnerships.  Fliers were 

delivered to the Community Center and Kimberly was happy to post them. 

 Don Harmer – The Friends of CCPR group is super energetic and working hard.   

 

 

Motion to Adjourn:    Brian Morgan  

       Second:   Bernie Brown  

Meeting Adjourned:   6:25 pm 

 

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, February 18th at 5:30 pm, in the Perryville Room of the County Administration Building.    


